
 

PLANNING AND BUILDING SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
MEMORANDUM 

   
 
 

 
TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN, AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: A. BOURRIE, DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND BUILDING SERVICES 
 

NOTED: 
 

R. FORWARD, MBA, M.Sc., P. ENG. 
 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

ISSUANCE OF CONDITIONS OF DRAFT PLAN APPROVAL 
45 McKAY ROAD WEST – WATERSAND CONSTRUCTION INC. 
SALEM SECONDARY PLAN (WARD 7) 
 

DATE: 
  

DECEMBER 4, 2017 

 
The purpose of this Memorandum is to advise members of Council that the Planning and Building Services 
Department has issued conditions of draft plan approval for 45 McKay Road West. This will allow for the 
construction of 16 employment land blocks, allowing for the future development of 30.3 hectares of 
employment lands. This is a significant milestone in the City’s Growth Management program. The 
progressive and collaborative approach to working with the landowners is working well. 
 
Through the technical review process, several items of importance were identified and have been included 
as conditions of draft plan approval (Appendix “A”). They include: 
 

 Traffic Calming: The requirement for a Traffic Calming Management Plan to the satisfaction of the 
Director of Engineering (condition 52). 
 

The applicant is currently working toward satisfying the draft plan conditions which will allow them to then 
register the subdivision and pull building permits to permit future employment uses. It is anticipated that 
servicing of the subdivision will commence in 2018, with the potential for registration of the first phase of 
the subdivision and subsequent construction of the first buildings in late 2018 and continue into 2019 and 
beyond. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Planning file manager, Bailey Chabot at 705-739-4220 
extension 4434.        
 




































